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Minutes of AGM
15th March 2023

Present – June Worsley, Sue Helmsley, Paula Bond, Suzanne Craven, Andrew Gill, Gina Airy, Carole Watchorn, Peter Dunn, Janet O’Driscoll, Barbara Ashworth
Apologies – None
JW opened the meeting, welcoming all and reading out an update of Dementia Friendly Rossendales activities since the last AGM in 2019 and work done throughout the Covid pandemic.
SH went through the financial report.
JW announce the new web presence for DFR, our website, (or lack of it) has been a constant thorn in our side but now we have a presence within the website of CAST (Community Assets Standing Tall) which can be reached at dementiafriendlyrossendale.co.uk 
There were disagreements in the room with us having a page on CASTs website, suggestions that we should have our own site and an offer from PD to help us with that all of which will be taken under consideration but for now our web presence is within CASTs site and we will see how it goes.
JW welcomed our new trustee Suzanne Craven and reported on trustee changes;
Treasurer Neil Frazer has moved to Yorkshire and SH has been looking after the books but is in the process of handing them over to JW as retirement will see her away a bit more. 
Gill Chapman has stepped down for personal reasons and is no longer part of DFR and
Paula Bond has stepped down for personal reasons but is still part of DFR and its activities.
SH reported on the future plans for DFR, ideas to move forward and the need for new members and volunteers to bring new ideas and extra hands at events. The need to identify people living with dementia in the community who do not attend groups, events, cafes, choirs etc. and reach out to them to see how we can help and signpost them to community places and organisations that can assist them is on top of our list this year.
Andrew Gill and his ‘Uke Buddies’ group are entertaining the residents at local care homes with good old fashioned sing a longs, SH looks after the bookings and communication for these sessions and they are proving to be very popular.
AOB included discussions on the lack of community transport with no feasible solution at the moment. The new Dementia steering group started by BA. The need for a Rossendale Dementia Newsletter and for Dementia Walks.
These Minutes and AGM related paperwork can be found at dementiafriendlyrossendale.co.uk
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